
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
A very warm welcome back to school – I hope you had an enjoyable break and Happy New Year for 2024.  
It’s lovely to see the children return ready for the new term and they have made an excellent start. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
11th January 2024  

 

Drop off and Pick Up Arrangements – a small change 
Our current system of entering and exiting the school is a throwback to covid times.  Once the building work for the 
Tomlin Centre started (35 weeks ago) it seemed appropriate to keep the same system.  We are expecting the building 
work to be completed mid January so will be streamlining the start and finish times to make it simpler for working 
parents. 
The start of the school day is 8.40am.  This is when all children in Years 1 – 6 MUST be in school.  We recognise that it 
is convenient for parents to be able to drop off earlier if possible.  From the first week in February 2024 these times 
will apply:- 

THESE ARRANGEMENTS START ON MONDAY 5th FEBRUARY 
Start of the Day 
Year 1 Children come into school at 8.30am (as before).  Pick up time from outside the classroom at 3.00pm 
Year 2 Children can come into school at 8.30am (via the same gate).  They no longer have to wait with parents until 
8.40am. As the gate opens the children walk to class independently. 
 
Year 3 Children can come into school from 8.30am via the same gate (as before by pre-school) 
Years 4, 5 and 6 
Children can come into school via the new widened green Arundel Road gate.  We will open this at 8.25am to avoid 
blocking the pavement. Children can wait on the playground, as they do now, and will go into school at 8.30. This gate 
closes at 8.40 
 
All children MUST be in school by 8.40am or they will be late 
 
End of the Day 
Children in Years 1 and 2 finish at 3.00pm  
Children in Years 3 – 6 finish at 3.05pm  
 
Reception Children 
Children will come into school at 8.40am.  Children will be collected at 3.00pm as before. 
 
These arrangements will mean parents can drop off earlier and parents with children in Infants and Juniors will have 
less waiting time.  This comes into effect Monday 5th February 2024. We will send a reminder text on Friday 2nd Feb. 
 

Adverse Weather Arrangements 
If there are adverse weather conditions over the coming weeks it is our aim to minimise 
disruption to the children’s education and support working parents for whom emergency 
closures are very difficult. Please assume that the school is open unless you hear we have 
closed via Parent Mail, local radio (BBC Radio Sussex, Heart FM/Splash FM) and our website. 
Parents can make the decision whether it is safe to bring their children based on individual 
circumstances. If some staff are unable to attend there may be an alternative curriculum for 
that day but we will resume normal service as soon as possible!! 
Please ensure your child has cold weather clothing and that we have your current contact 
details to ensure you are kept up to date. 



 

 

 

 
 
 

 
  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY – Spring Term 2024 
 

Date Time Event 

Wednesday 17th January 6.00pm Year 6 SATs information evening 

Thursday 18th January 2.15pm Year 6 SATs information afternoon 

Monday 5th February Pm Auditions for St Margaret’s Got Talent 

Tuesday 6th February 3.30 – 
6.00pm 

Parent’s Consultation Evening (Pre-
Loved Uniform will be on sale – cash 
only) 

Monday 12th – Friday 16th February – HALF TERM 

Monday 19th February  INSET DAY – school closed for staff 
training 

Thursday 22nd February All day 
 
4.00 – 
7.00pm 

Year 3 to Butser Farm 
 
Parent’s Consultation Evening (Pre-
Loved Uniform will be on sale – cash 
only) 

Thursday 29th February All day Kapla Day in school for Early Years, Year 
1 and Year 2 

Friday 8th March 6.00 – 
8.00pm 

St Margaret’s Got Talent 

Monday 11th – Friday 15th March All week Science week 

Thursday 28th March All day Year 2 to Arundel Castle 
Break up for Easter 

First day back after Easter is Monday 15th April 2024 

REMAINING INSET Days 
May I remind you that the 
school is closed for staff 
training on  
Monday 19th February 2024 
Monday 22nd July 2024 
Tuesday 23rd July 2024 
 

 

Non prescribed medicine in school 
 

Non-prescription medication will not be 
administered at school.  The majority of 
medication lasts 4-6 hours, therefore non-
prescription medication can be administered at 
home prior to the start of the school day and it 
will last the duration of the school day.  
On very rare occasions non-prescribed 
paracetamol may be given with written 
permission on a non- prescribed medicines form 
from the school office, from the parent/legal 
guardian (not before midday) and would not be 
given until confirmation was received over the 
phone or email. 

Children travelling to school unaccompanied by an 
adult 
 
We have been made aware that some children 
travelling to school either by bike or scooter, 
unaccompanied by an adult, are not being sensible.  
Please can you have a word with your child about 
road safety and the importance of travelling to 
school in a sensible manner and to be mindful of 
cars on the road. 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Mobile Phones and inappropriate apps 
 
If your child brings a mobile phone into school they must 
hand it to their teacher as soon as they arrive.   
 
We have become aware of some of our children using 
apps which are totally inappropriate for primary age 
children.  Please be vigilant and aware of what your 
children are accessing on their phones.  There are apps, 
such as Family Link, which allows parents to restrict and 
monitor what their children can and can’t install.   
 
Please take note that WhatsApp is 16+, You Tube is 18+, 
Tiktok, Facebook Snapchat Instagram Discord, Twitter are 
all 13+. 
 
Therefore, no primary age children should be accessing 
these apps.  On You Tube you can use the parental 
controls to allow only content you've approved. 
 

Relationships and Sex Education (RSE) 
An important part of our RSE curriculum is 
understanding how children’s bodies grow and 
develop.  This term we embark on the topic 
“Safety and the changing body”.  This will 
support children’s understanding at an age 
appropriate level of how their bodies work, 
proper names for body parts and how bodies 
change, as they grow older. We use a variety 
of videos from the NSPCC and Kapow. The 
children in years 4 and 5 are introduced to 
puberty.   Year 6 recap on puberty and learn 
about conception and birth. 
It’s important that children know just 
enough for their age to reassure them, dispel 
misinformation and provide them with 
strategies to help them stay safe. These 
lessons will be part of our normal PSHE 
timetable and start in February. We think it’s 
important for parents and carers to know this 
in case children ask questions or use terms 
previously unheard at home. Parents in Year 6 
who wish to see the sex education videos 
should contact the school office before half 
term. 

 

School Council Members 
 

Congratulations to the following 
children who have been elected 
to be a member of the school 
council  
 
Willow Class – Noah M 
Cherry Class – Connie S 
Badger Class – Eli T 
Otter Class – Ivy G 
Fox Class – Evelyn D 
Mole Class – Jude M 
Amberley Class – Peony O 
Lewes Class – Percy V 
Arundel Class – Chase P/Ava L 
Bramber Class – Rhys D/Tia J 
 



 

 

  

Message from St Margaret’s Church 
Hello Everyone, 
  
It was lovely to see many of you over the Christmas period at St Margaret's Church. We are looking forward to the 
new term and working alongside your children here at the school. In addition to the groups that are run during 
school time, we run children's groups on Sunday's at our 10am and 5pm services. During the week we also have the 
Adventurer's Club on Tuesday evenings, 7- 8.15pm for those in year 5 to year 8 in the church hall. Please touch base 
with the church office on 01903 896419 if you would like more information.  
  
This term we will be running two free courses for the adults, please see below for details. 
  
Hope Explored (3 sessions): 
Would you like to explore the hope, peace and purpose Jesus offers to you? If so, come and join us for 3 sessions 
starting on Tuesday 23rd January. We will be meeting at St Margaret's Church hall at 7.45pm for a drink and a 
pudding, and then enjoy some input and a discussion for about an hour. Click here to book your place. 
  
The Marriage Course (7 sessions): 
Starts on Thursday 25 January at 7.30pm in St Margaret’s Church Hall OR online from the comfort of your home. 
  
For those attending in person the evening will start with a delicious meal for two giving you space to relax and chat. 
You will be served at a candle lit table, making it feel just like a date night. There will be practical talks that are 
informative and fun and time to discuss the talks privately with your partner. There is no group work, so relax - you 
will not have to share anything about your relationship with anyone else. 
 
Whether you’ve been married for 6 months or 40 years, whether you’re in a good place or struggling, The Marriage 
Course offers practical support to strengthen your relationship. 
  
There are limited spaces for this course, click here to book your place. 
  
Canon Mark Standen 
Rector of St Margaret’s Church 

 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
Mike Jee 
Headteacher 

https://stmargaretsangmering.churchsuite.com/events/mo14s6hs
https://stmargaretsangmering.churchsuite.com/events/sftdghw6


 

 

 

 



 

  



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 


